STRATHAM 300TH COMMITTEE

Municipal Center

October 18, 2010

Members Present: Jeff Hyland, Pat Sapienza, Flossie Wiggin, Joyce Rowe, John Dold (?), Peter Wiggin (?)

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 by Chairman Jeff Hyland.

1. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:  A correction was noted that the price of table rental for the yard sale was $10, not $25.  A motion to approve the minutes as amended was made by Flossie Wiggin and seconded by Joyce Rowe.  The motion was passed unanimously.

2. YARD SALE UPDATE:  The consensus was that the Yard Sale was a success and that we should do it again next year. A survey was distributed and there were nine responses, all positive. Several suggestions included: hold sale earlier in the year, possibly spring, when it is warmer;  have more advertising; don’t turn away early birds (some arrived before 8); change arrangement of tables to keep customers in front and move bake sale location.  Other suggestions included having helpers to man grills for hot dogs and hamburgers.  Everyone agreed the price of $10 for a table was good.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT:  There is $800.00 (?) in the Treasury.  There may be some outstanding bills from  the Yard Sale.

4. COMMUNITY CALENDAR:  Deferred until November.

5.  LOGO CONTEST:  Jeff Hyland has emailed updated information for the Logo Contest to be put on our page of the Town website.  There was a discussion about other places to advertise, e.g. the Library, schools-in particular the Art Dept., newspaper press release to Community Calendar, Facebook.  We should try to get the local reporter to come to a meeting and write an article about the committee.  Jeff will resend information to committee members and we should all send it out to people or groups we are involved with.

6. ENCAMPMENT:  Deferred until November.

7.  FINANCIAL ISSUE:  There was a discussion about asking the Town for seed money.  We can either go directly to the Selectmen during the budget process or submit a special Warrant Article. We need to establish the purpose of the request and determine how much to ask for.  Some upcoming expenses would include advertising, prize money for the Logo Contest, souvenir items with new logos.

A motion to adjourn at 8:15 was made by Flossie Wiggin and seconded by Joyce Rowe.  The motion was accepted unanimously.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, November 15, 2010.

                                    

